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Dear Members of the Assembly, 

We’ve (almost) made it to the end of a very long and tough year. It has been an honour to serve as the Vice-President (Education) over the past seven months. While I’m proud to have advanced many different advocacy priorities, I moreso feel incredibly fortunate to have worked with a great team of students and staff this year who have taken on incredible work in a very difficult year. In particular, the objectives listed below could not have been completed with the dedication and brilliance of all the members of the Education Team.

You’ll notice that almost all the objectives are classified as “ongoing”. This is in part because there is always more to fight for on behalf of students when it comes to improving student life and making McMaster more accessible and inclusive for all students. However, it also reflects the uncertainty of the COVID-19 pandemic and how it might affect students in the short-term and the long-term. As we look ahead to a potential partial or full return to campus for the Fall in 2021, we must ensure that the University does not return to old ways of teaching, learning, and providing services. We must stand up for students so that their concerns are heard and that the positive elements of the past virtual year will be integrated into the “normal” ways of teaching and learning. 
Please find an update on the status of all my yearplan objectives below. If you have any questions, please reach out to me. 

University Affairs

	Objective 1
	Online learning accessibility (short term)

	Status: Ongoing
	Over this whole year, Giancarlo (President), Brittany (AVP: UA), and I have been voicing student concerns regarding online learning accessibility. In the fall, Giancarlo and I represented students on the Fall Virtual Learning and Teaching Taskforce where we advocated for accessible classes (e.g. the widespread adoption of captions in classes) and accessible course design (e.g. blend of synchronous and asynchronous classes, flexible assignment schemes). The Taksforce released a series tips to instructors in collaboration with the Macpherson Institute showing them how they could take simple steps to make their classes more accessible. In February, Zoom added captions as a feature and the Education Team has been working with Kim Dej and Gayleen Gray to ensure that instructors are aware of the feature and how to implement it. However, there is more to do, especially if classes resume in a hybrid in-person/online format in the Fall. 


	Objective 2
	Online learning quality (short term)

	Status: Ongoing
	: As part of the Fall Virtual Learning Taskforce, GC and I promoted the Macpherson Institute's Fall 2020 Experience Survey, which collected responses from more than 3000 students, faculty, and staff. Giancarlo and I advocated for the university to address the student concerns on online learning quality to be addressed clearly in the Taskforce recommendations. As a result, the Taskforce an Macpherson released a document with tips for instructors on how to alleviate the specific concerns from the survey. In the Winter term, I have held weekly drop-in sessions  for Student Representative Assembly leaders to drop in and voice any specific concerns they have regarding online classes. Based on these conversations, GC, Brittany and I have been bringing those concerns directly to university administration. Looking ahead to Fall, I have organized regular student consultations to inform the University's planning of multiple scenarios for a partial or full return to campus in Fall 2021 and how that will affect teaching and learning. 


	Objective 3
	Online learning security (short term)

	Status: Ongoing
	· Throughout the whole year, we have heard concerns from students around proctoring and relayed those to a number of University faculty and administrators, including Kim Dej, David Farrar, Susan Tighe, and the University Technological Support Taskforce. We remain clear in our stance that we do not want Respondus to be used as a proctoring service unless all other alternatives have been researched and if traditional testing is absolutely required. Brittany, Giancarlo, and I have met frequently with Kim Dej and repeatedly requested her to put forward clearer communication around any risks associated with Respondus and the University's vetting process. When students expressed dissatisfaction with the Nov FAQ on Respondus posted by the University, I scheduled meetings  with many students and SRA leaders and connected them to the Privacy Office and Kim Dej to express their concerns directly. Giancarlo and I also met with Trudi Wright from the Privacy Office to learn more about any potential risks. In February, I worked with the SRA to pass a motion calling on the University to provide greater transparency on Respondus and to direct instructors not to use it. I have repeatedly stressed to University admin that students need a greater voice in the vetting process of any proctoring software in the future and that the current level of communication around Respondus is insufficient. We have said many times that students cannot currently give informed consent to Respondus because of the poor communication around the privacy and security risks students take on. This will continue to be a major issue as the University's contract with Respondus will expire in the Fall. I am working currently with Kim Dej to ensure there will be strong student representation on the Undergrad Council Ad-Hoc committee looking at all forms of assessment. 


	Objective 4
	Long-Term Teaching and Learning Accessibility, Quality and Security:

· Teaching and Learning Strategy

· Digital Learning Strategy

· Ad-hoc Undergraduate Council assessment evaluation committee 

	Status: Ongoing
	Through the Fall and into January, Giancarlo, Brittany, and I worked with Kim Dej to provide feedback on the Teaching and Learning Strategy. The T&L Strategic Plan is planned to be formally released shortly. When it is soft-launched, I will promote  it to students to ensure that student feedback is collected. 
The Digital Learning Strategy has been delayed due to the formation of the Return to McMaster group and other planning priorities for a potential return to campus in Fall 2021. Whenever the Digital Learning Strategy working group is formed, I will ensure there is robust student representation. 

The Undergraduate Council ad-hoc committee on assessments also has been delayed, but I have pushed for it to be formed as soon as possible, so that students are able to provide their input on what assessments will look like in the Fall and beyond. 


	Objective 5
	Post-secondary education affordability: reduced fees 

	Status: Completed
	This year, I worked with the Board (specifically supporting the VP Finance) to reduce the MSU organizational fee significantly for first and second semester. We also successfully advocated to the University to reduce the Athletics and Recreation fee by 75% for first semester -- and we will ensure that students are reimbursed if Athletics and Recreation facilities remain closed in second semester. 

The Board also canceled the HSR bus pass agreement for Fall 2020, saving students more than $100, and negotiated a significantly discounted HSR bus pass agreement with the city for Winter 2020 to ensure that students who depend on the bus (especially in worse weather) were able to access it. 


	Objective 6
	Student safety on campus: removal of campus security services, removal of Glenn De Caire, and re-imagining of campus safety including increased community supports and services

	Status: Ongoing
	Giancarlo and I have continued to call on the university to discontinue the Special Constable system and remove Glenn De Caire. We have expressed this directly to David Farrar and Arig al Shaibah. However, we've also pushed for stronger data collection and transparency around Special Constable interactions with students. Throughout the year, we worked with the Equity and Inclusion Office to develop the Student Experience Survey and Census. This survey asked students to provide feedback on their experiences with numerous University and MSU services, including Security Services. The survey was also the first push to collect census data (including disaggregated race-based data) to better understand the demographic makeup. We've worked with EIO to develop this survey and formulate a plan to continue advertising this census to students in the future. The data will be instrumental in understanding how students access and experience University and MSU experiences differently. After extensive discussions internally and with Arig, we decided to postpone an independent student consultation with focus groups until we receive the results of the EIO survey, as it will be more helpful and effective then. However, I've worked with Hasnain (AVP: Provincial and Federal Affairs) to conduct an independent campus safety research/visioning project, looking at other campus safety models around Ontario and imagining what community-oriented safety could look like at McMaster. I will work with Hasnain over the last month or so on this project. 


	Objective 7
	Decolonizing syllabi

	Description: Ongoing
	Both students and faculty have recognized that we must critically examine the colonial, Western foundations of much of our teaching syllabi and the lack of diversity in the often Western, white sources that are relied upon. We must include diverse materials in teaching that challenge those norms. We must actively seek out knowledges and ways of thinking (e.g. Indigenous) that have been oppressed by our academic institutions. This will be a focus for me this year as the university continues to develop the Teaching & Learning Strategy to shape teaching and learning for the next five years and the faculty-specific action plans parallel to the main strategy. 

	Strategy: Ongoing
	Giancarlo, Brittany, and I worked with Kim Dej to ensure that diverse and inclusive teaching was integrated into the Teaching and Learning Strategy. Although the release of that plan has been delayed, it will be important for the next VP Education to continue this advocacy and work with Faculties and the Macpherson Institute on their specific Teaching and Learning strategies to make sure that Faculties are providing direction to instructors on decolonizing syllabi. 


	Objective 8
	Mental health support during COVID-19

	Status: Ongoing
	Mental health has been a huge concern for students this year. In the Fall 2020 Virtual Learning Taskforce, Giancarlo and I expressed the need for the University to provide expanded short-term and long-term mental health supports for students. As a result, the Mental Health Taskforce was created, on which Giancarlo sits currently. We also strongly supported the one-week extension of Winter Break, which was implemented, and the inclusion in the Taskforce recommendations of a recommendation for instructors to incorporate a lecture-free week of class in the Winter 2021 semester. I also formed a small working group of interested SRA members and Education Team members looking at how SLEF funds could be repurposed this year for an initiative to increase mental health and wellness students. This project is ongoing. The Education Team also ran a small campaign in December advertising existing mental health resources and is planning another small MacTalks campaign in March to promote awareness of mental health resources. I have been working with Brittany and Hargun (Advocacy Policy Research Assistant) to look at how the University can better provide mental health resources to new McMaster students in the fall. 


	Objective 9
	Accessibility of physical campus environments

	Status: Ongoing
	This year, I supported Kiran (Advocacy and Policy Research Assistant) in revising the University Accessibility Advocacy Policy, which I am hopeful will inform ongoing efforts to increase the acccessibility of the MSU's physical and online environments. The MSU also launched a new website to ensure that we were meeting AODA requirements. Giancarlo and I have also had a few meetings with the McMaster Accessibility Council, which has presented an ambitious long-term plan for improving the accessibility of many University services and MSU-related environments and services. The next VP Ed should work closely with this council to implement this plan. 


	Objective 10
	Sustainability focus on campus: plastic reduction, waste management, university long-term strategy 

	Description
	We face a climate crisis and students are calling for the university and all levels of government to take action. There are many actions the university can and should take to address the climate crisis, including: increasing the waste diversion rate of the campus, eliminating single-use plastic water bottles, and the formation of a Sustainability Office to guide long-term sustainability efforts. The MSU President has taken the lead on many of these projects, and I will offer my support where necessary. The MSU Sustainability Education Commmitee will also be a great channel for us to engage student and conduct research.

	Status: Ongoing 
	This objective was mainly advanced by Giancarlo, who has worked closely with David Farrar to ensure that sustainability is integrated into his 2-year strategy. However, I have been able to oversee the MSU Sustainability Education Committee, which has done great work this year, including a campaign in first semester to support the Hamilton bikeshare system.


	Objective 11
	Long-term food security strategy

	Status: Incomplete
	Over the last month of the year, I plan to meet with the FCC executive team to assess current food security initiatives and begin to develop a long-term food security strategy. 


	Objective 12
	Open educational resources (OERs)

	Description
	Open educational resources (OERs) are online course resources instructors can use. Adopting OERs can increase accessibility and reduces the financial barrier of accessing post-secondary education for students, who usullay pay between $400-$1200 in a semester for textbooks. The new McMaster Open Educational Resources Grant Program offers funding ($16,000/year for the next three years) and support to instructors interested in adopting OERs. I will advocate for this grant to be expanded and more widely adopted through conversations with the Macpherson Institute and other university admin, as well as my participation on the OER Committee.

	Status: Ongoing
	Over the year, I've had a few great meetings with Olga Perkovic, who leads the OER Committee, and I've sat on the OER Committee, which is a working group dedicated to promoting OER adoption at McMaster. This month, I met with a few SRA members, Olga Perkovic, and Joanne Kehoe (from the Library) to discuss next steps and how students can get involved, as it's currently a very small grassroots movement at McMaster mainly aimed at Faculty. There are two main things that would really help with promoting OERs at McMaster: 1) increased and continuous funding, and 2) a formal policy stating McMaster's commitment to OERs. The next VP Ed should work with the SRA to advocate for these two goals. I am also planning on including OERs in our next budget submission to the University for their next budget.


	Objective 13
	Academic accessibility and flexibility 

	Status: Ongoing
	Giancarlo and I stressed the need for greater accessibility and flexibility through or participation in the Fall 2020 Virtual Learning Taskforce. The final report included recommendations to instructors to use Avenue to Learn as a central hub, utilize more flexible assignment schemes for courses, and shorten recorded lectures. Brittany has also been working closely with Gayleen to identify areas for improvement regarding Mosaic to make the system more accessible. Looking ahead to Fall, we've voiced students' positive feedback on the availability of recorded lectures to the associate deans, and we have stressed that any in-person classes next year should continue to be recorded, especially if courses are a blend of online and in-person. The University has responded by speeding up the timeline for integrating Echo360 capabilities for classrooms in preparation for next year. We had some initial conversations with Sean Van Koughnett this year about course registration waitlists, but unfortunately they have not progressed very far. We did push for extended add/drop dates at least for the Winter term due to the extended Winter break -- this was successful. Kim Dej and the Registrar's Office have signaled openness to extending add/drop dates in the future, but there are a lot of logistical concerns. The next Vice-President (Education) should look into this for the Fall.  


	Objective 14
	Exam flexibility and alternative assessments

	Status: Ongoing
	We have had some initial conversations with the University about deferred exams and high-risk exams. However, we did not bring forward any policy changes this year. We have been very vocal in advocating against proctoring and for alternative assessments. We ensured that this is in the Teaching and Learning Strategy, along with an emphasis on reducing high-stakes testing. 


	Objective 15
	Sexual violence prevention and response training for faculty and staff 

	Status: Ongoing
	The Board has worked with EIO to facilitate the relaunch of the Sexual Violence Response Team this year. The development of the SVPR digital module from the EIO has been delayed, but the next Board should look into the development of further SVPRO modules and resources and continue to promote the adoption of high-quality training.

This year, we also saw the provincial government adopt a few OUSA recommendations from the Gender-Based Violence policy paper in new policy that requires universities to develop more survivor-centric SVPR policies. The policy is a great first step, but there is much more to do, and the province needs to listen to local advocates doing work on campuses. 


	Objective 16
	Improve mental health and wellness support for students 

	Status: Ongoing
	See Objective 8 for mental health support initiative this year. Through the SSAC SWC Subcommittee this year, we had conversations around the implementation of an online booking system. Although they were somewhat resistant, they said they were changing the call centre system, and we recommended they look at incorporating a wider array of methods for students to be able to reach SWC, including a chat feature and an online booking system. 
Brittany, Hargun, and I have been working with Sean Van Koughnett and Dr. Catharine Munn on what a Mental Health and Resiliency Course could look like for students. However, we're unsure right now -- we want to ensure that whatever it is is helpful for students and isn't seen as "one more thing to do". The first step may be to work with the University to make mental health resources more well-known by advertising them on channels like first-year orientation and Avenue. 
Giancarlo and I have also met with Clare Warner, he new Senior Advisor Equity and Inclusion for Student Affairs, and we had initial discussions around the need for more diverse representation among SWC counsellors more training. W hope this will be carried forward by Clare and the next team. 


	Objective 17
	Anti-racism  

	Description
	The MSU and the university can do better in supporting BIPOC students and staff and specifically addressing anti-Black and anti-Indigenous racism. This year, I want to prioritize anti-racism action for the MSU and the university. See below for specific initiatives

	Status: Ongoing
	In November, we held the first MSU Anti-Racism Month, where he held a number events speaking to activists and students about how anti-racism intersects with a number of different areas, e.g.,  disability justice, environmental justice. Hasnain is working on compiling a number of recommendations and concerns from the events. 

As well, one of our three university budget submission recommendations which we will carry over into next year is increased support for Black students, faculty, and staff at McMaster. 
We also included a reduction in the Hamilton Police Services budget a recommendation in our municipal pre-budget submission, in recognition of the ways in which funding police and enforcement disproportionately harms people of colour. The history of Hamilton Police shows that racialized residents have been harmed by their actions. We met with several Councilllors to advocate for this and Maanvi delegated to both City Council and the Hamilton Police Services Board to express our concerns around the increasing police budget. 


	Objective 18
	MSU Advocacy policy development and consultation process review

	Status: Completed
	I worked with the three Advocacy and Policy Research Assistants to renew the University Accessibility and Ancillary Fees paper and to develop a new Mental Health policy. They have done a great job in conducting consultations with students and other partners. We also revised Policy Conference this year to consist of two virtual synchronous feedback sesssions (with relatively strong turnout: 25-35 students overall)  and an asynchronous feedback survey, a new strategy which had mixed success.


Municipal Affairs

	Objective 19
	Public transit advocacy

	Status: Ongoing
	Over the past several months, Maanvi (AVP: MA) and I have met with several City Councillors and delegated to City Council on the need for the phased elimination of the area-rating system, continued investment in public transit and adherence to the 10-year transit strategy. It is one of our recommendations in our municipal pre-budget submission. We have also worked closely with the Hamilton Transit Alliance to call on the city to continue to support public transit throughout the pandemic and during the recovery. We have also voiced our support for the LRT project to City Councilors. 
In addition, we are in the midst of formalizing a new partnership with the Mohawk Student Association and Redeemer Student Senate to advocate on joint priorities. One of our first actions will be releasing a public letter on three priorities, including expanded transit investment across the city. 


	Objective 20
	Multi-modal transportation 

	Status: Ongoing
	In the Fall, the Sustainability Education Committee ran a campaign supporting the Sobi Bikshare system, and we voiced our strong support for bikeshare to Councillor Wilson. Bikeshare was saved by Hamilton Bike Share Inc. and will operate until 2022!

Improved cycling infrastructure and increased investment was one of our municipal pre-budget submisison priorities that we brought up with several City Councillors in meetings and through our delegation to City Hall in February. 

Work with Maureen Wilson in our biweekly meetings to identify areas for improvements in multi-modal transportation infrastructure in the McMaster area. 
We've also continued supporting the Multi-Modal Transportation Committee, a joint committee of students, faculty, staff, and local advocates formed last year. There is a lot of potential for this group to promote multi-modal transportation on and around campus in the future. 


	Objective 21
	Off-campus lighting improvements

	Status: Ongoing
	Maanvi (AVP: MA) has done a fantastic job this year in furthering this objective and building off the lighting survey the 19-20 MA Commitee conducted. Stephanie arranged a few meetings for me and Maanvi to meet with city staff in the lighting department, who looked through our lighting survey results and said they would conduct a study to look specifically at what improvements they can make. Maanvi has been the main point of contact for this staff team, and I plan to connect with them again in April to see what the next steps are. 


	Objective 22
	Long-term affordable and quality housing 

	Status: Ongoing
	I tasked the MA Committee to look into the current state of housing and how we can better support students in the future. Maanvi and the MA team have done a great job so far. Maanvi and I have had a lot of conversations with Cllr. Wilson about this, but we have also meet (together or separately) with many other local stakholders in the housing process, including Roger Couldrey (McMaster VP Admin), Knightstone Capital (local developer), and the McMaster Presidential Advisory Committee for Building Inclusive Committees (PACBIC). These meetings have given us a much better idea of the housing development process and how students can and should insert themselves in the process. The MA Committee is finalizing the report on student housing, which will point to areas for future research and support. I will also work with Maanvi to see what ongoing research and student support in this area  look like -- one idea is a housing committee specifically looking at issues of housing development. 

We also ran the Your City 2021 Survey this year and signed on with UTILE, a non-profit organization, to run the FLASH survey. Both surveys collect valuable information about student housing which will inform our student advocacy efforts in the future. 


	Objective 23
	Landlord licensing 

	Status: Incomplete
	This pilot project has been delayed and is still yet to be implemented. The next team should look at this project and monitor its implementation and effects.


	Objective 24
	Landlord property rating

	Status: Ongoing
	Maanvi and I have had an initial meeting with Housing and Conference Services about incorporating some sort of rating system and other features that will support students into the Mac Off-Campus Housing Website. Over the next month, Maanvi and I are planning on meeting with Kevin Beatty, and Laurie Ham to discuss the rating system. We are also excited to see that HCS developed the Student First Rental Initiative for 2020. We support this initiative and hope to see it continue for 2021. 


	Objective 25
	Your City survey

	Status: Ongoing
	I've worked with Maanvi and the MA Committee to develop the questions for the Your City Survey and launch it in February. the survey reached a lot of students, which is great! I worked with Maanvi to revise the questions this year to gain more specific feedback on student housing and student interactions with Hamilton police, two key pillars of our advocacy over the past year. The MA Commitee will finalize the report with the results of this survey shortly. 


Provincial and Federal Affairs

	Objective 26
	Hamilton Post-Secondary Advisory Group

	Description
	In the past, the MSU met regularly with the Mohawk Student Association (MSA) and Redeemer Student Senate (RSS) to discuss advocacy priorities. These meetings were facilitated by then-MPP Ted McMeekin. I plan to resume regular meetings with Mohawk and Redeemer this year and have set up a preliminary meeting with student leaders from both for late November. 

	Status: Ongoing
	I'm really excited that this year we are in the process of formalizing a new partnership with Mohawk Students Association and Redeemer Students Senate. I met with Samuel Vanderputte (RSS) and Garret Blair (MSA) to discuss the revival of our partnership. We used to meet as HPSAG under the leadership of Ted McMeekin, who organized the meetings. However, we had stopped meeting. I facilitated regular (approx. bi-weekly) meetings) throughout second semester to discuss shared student concerns and plan out what our partnership could look like. Our tentative name is the Mohawk-McMaster-Redeemer Student Advisory Group (MMRSAG) and we will be an independent student coalition for post-secondary students across Hamilton. We've made plans to ensure that our successors carry on the partnership and formalize it. Our hope is that we run joint campaigns, advocate for shared student concerns across the city to City Council, and meet regularly with local MPs and MPPs throughout the year. We already meet with MP Filomena Tassi as a group and we plan to release a joint municipal advocacy letter expressing shared student support for greater transit investment in transit infrastructure across the city, greater cycling infrastructure, and a city-run snow clearing service. I believe this partnership will be critical to strengthening our municipal advocacy especially. 


	Objective 27
	Student financial aid 

	Status: Ongoing
	Through Student Advocacy Conference (provincial lobby week), a provincial treasury budget delegation, and a meeting with new Colleges and Universities Critic NDP MPP Laura Mae Lindo, Giancarlo and I have advocated for increased financial aid through the form of increased access to OSAP and increased grants. We have also consistently advocated for lower tuition and increased operating grants (i.e. public funding) for universities so that universities don't feel they have to continue to raise domestic and international tuition. We've also lobbied for increased financial assistance to students at UCRU lobby week (federal) and in a federal budget submission meeting with MP Filomena Tassi. 
In November, we partnered with UCRU to run the Debt Free Degree campaign to call on the federal government to provide increased financial assistance to students. We also partnered with the BCFS and other student unions across the country in the Winter term to join the Knock Out Interest campaign to call on the federal government to eliminate interest on the federal portion of student loans. student loans. 


	Objective 28
	Indigenous student support

	Status: Ongoing
	This year, we advocated to the federal government through meetings with local MP Filomena Tassi and MPs during UCRU Lobby Week for greater support for Indigenous students through increasing investments in the Post-Secondary Student Support Program and investments in internet infrastructure in rural and Indigenous communities. 
OUSA is also developing an Indigenous Students policy for next year (an interim report to be presented at the Spring 2021 GA). The OUSA Steering Committee has recognized through this process the need to revamp our consultation processes and how we respect different ways of knowing and governance. This work is crucial and ongoing. The development of the Indigenous Students policy will require a strong partnership with Indigenous students at McMaster -- this should continue to be a priority for the next Vice-President (Education) 


	Objective 29
	International student support

	Status: Ongoing
	Giancarlo (MSU President) and Brittany (AVP: University Affairs) have developed an International Students Survey as part of the launch of an International Student Task Force in the Winter 2021 semester. This taskforce will hopefully become a long-term International Students Committee, where students will be able to voice their concerns to the MSU and the university. This year, at UCRU lobby week, we also advocated for more work-placement opportunities for international students and extended post-graduation work permits.


	Objective 30
	Provincial Lobby Week (Student Advocacy Conference)

	Status: Completed
	This year, Giancarlo and I represented the MSU at Student Advocacy Conference (provincial lobby week) in November. We advocated for four priorities: student financial aid, mental health, racial equity, and quality of education. Please refer to the Student Advocacy Conference SRA report for more details. 


	Objective 31
	Federal Lobby Week (UCRU Lobby Week)

	Description
	Every year, the MSU participates in UCRU's annual UCRU Lobby Week, a week-long lobby week. This year, UCRU is considering holding two lobby weeks, one in each semester. The first was held in November and Giancarlo (MSU President) and I represented the MSU at the conference. There were four main recommendation areas: Student Financial Aid, Undergraduate Research Opportunities, International Student Support, Indigenous Student Support 

	Status: Completed
	This year, Giancarlo and I represented the MSU at UCRU Lobby Week in November. We advocated for the following priorities: student financial aid, undergraduate research opportunities, international student support, and Indigenous student support.


	Objective 32
	OUSA General Assembly

	Status: Ongoing
	This year, I have worked with Hasnain and Giancarlo to plan the Fall and Spring General Assemblies. Brittany and I are authors for the new Racial and Religious Equity policy coming to Spring 2021 GA, which has been a great experience. .


Improving Advocacy


	Objective 33
	Empowering SRA representatives and faculty societies

	Status: Ongoing
	Throughout my term, I've tried to be available to meet with SRA members whenever they are looking to meet. I've also held regular weekly drop-in chats in the Winter term for SRA members to come chat about any concerns they have (including but not limited to concerns regarding online classes). Giancarlo and I have tried to engage Faculty societies as much as possible, especially in the Return to McMaster committees, and this should be a focus for the next team. I also hope to meet with SRA members over the last month to reflect on advocacy over the year and areas for improvement. 


	Objective 34
	Integrating MSU Advocacy and MSU Services

	Status: Ongoing
	I did not get to schedule a meeting with all the MSU Part-Time Managers in Winter semester to discuss advocacy. The integration of Advocacy and Services is an important issue that the next VP Ed should consider, as the current role of Services in engaging with advocacy is somewhat unclear. 


Organizational and Board Priorities

	Objective 35
	Transition and continuity

	Status: Ongoing
	This year, the Board (led by VP Admin) has placed a large empahsis on transition and continuity. We reached out earlier to AVPs and other part-time staff to provide template documents and expectations for the transition process. The process should continue to be examined and improved so that things aren't lost in the annual turnover. 


Additional Projects
Return to McMaster committee

In March 2020, the University assembled the Return to McMaster group with representation from faculty, staff, and students to plan out multiple scenarios for a potential return to partial or fully in-person classes. Giancarlo and I sit on the Oversight Commitee and the Teaching, Learning and Student Experience Sub-Committee. This group will release recommendations to the President and Vice-President (PVP) group in early April. However, outside of these committees, Giancarlo and I have made it a priority to engage students to hear their feedback. It's important that we engage students throughout this process so that their concerns and desires are heard. To accomplish this, we have asked a list of engagement questions to First-Year Council, Presidents' Council, and the SRA. We've also put together a Return to McMaster Student Advisory Group to meet weekly throughout March in parallel with the TL&SE Sub-Committee with representation from SRA, Faculty Societies, and FYC. Students have a lot of different concerns about a return to campus, including safety, housing, testing, and more, and we must make sure these concerns are addressed in any University plan for Fall. 

MSU Advocacy Promotion 

This year, I've worked closely with Tabitha to raise the profile of our MSU Advocacy social media accounts. This is important in ensuring that students know what we are advocating for and can engage with our advocacy process. This year, we've made a conscious effort to post more regularly (especially on the MSU Advocacy Instagram) about the advocacy we are doing at multiple levels. We've also done a few other things to raise the profile of our Advocacy social media accounts, including running multiple campaigns on Facebook and creating a promotion plan for the whole Education Team coordinated by the Tabitha. 
Valedictorian 

I coordinated the Spring Valedictorian process this year. As my predecessors have noted, this is administrative work that takes up a lot of time and something that may be best served to pass on to another office to coordinate. I have continued a few initial conversations with MAPS this year and I hope they can coordinate this process moving forward. 
Sincerely, 

Ryan Tse

Vice-President (Education)

vped@msu.mcmaster.ca 
